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A Five Star Chapter
   May 2011
Date: 18 MAY 2011 MEETING Time:  11:30Am   Place:   HOLIDAY INN EISENHOWER  
Sponsored by: OSD and DOD AgeNCY ASMC MEMBERS  
President’s Message

ASMC Washington Chapter
Greetings all.

ASMC's PDI is right around the corner.  Our collective CR nightmare is over...at least for this year.  New Washington Chapter Officers will be sworn in next month.  Summer vacations are but weeks away.  Certainly, we have exceeded the trifecta of happiness (if it exists).

We have much to be grateful for.  Enough about y'all; this is Washington, how about me?

I too, have much to be grateful for.  Not the least of that is my last child is graduated from college this summer and tuition payments are finally done.  On the other hand, I will always owe a debt of appreciation to all those of you whom I have enjoyed a chance to work with and to get to know better.

I cannot reasonably detail all of the times in the past short year that I have seen and been the beneficiary of one or another of you lending a hand or accomplishing some herculean "volunteer" task.  I can say that it has truly been my privilege to serve you as your Chapter President.  You are a dynamic and professional lot who demonstrate on a daily basis the notion of selfless team play.  You have routinely reminded me how much the "art of the possible" can and should more often be our reality.  

Thank you for making me feel so welcome and thank you for generously spending your time advancing our collective knowledge and appreciation of the field of comptrollership.  What you do makes a difference.  From providing and ensuring much needed support to our Marines, soldiers, sailors, airmen and Coasties in the field and at sea, to making sure the taxpayers get their collective money's worth by your faithful and diligent stewardship...you make it happen every day.  BZ!

Please make my relief and your next Washington Chapter President, Ms Charlotte Rodriguez, feel so lucky by continuing to extend your thoughtfulness, generosity and professionalism.  You are in great hands. I wish each and every one of you all the best in your private lives and professional endeavors.  I hope our paths cross again.

Warmest regards,

Coby

Today’s Speaker:  Ms. Bonnie Hammersley, 
TOPIC:  DoD Information Technology Budget.
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Mrs. Hammersley is the Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense for Resources within the Office of the Assistant Secretary of Defense (Networks & Information Integration)/DoD Chief Information Officer (OASD(NII)/DoD CIO). Key responsibilities include serving as the NII/DoD CIO focal point for the Planning, Programming, Budgeting and Execution process and Congressional issues. 
From June 2002 to November 2007, Mrs. Hammersley was the Director of the Resource, Program & Budget Office within DASD (Resources). The responsibilities included generating the DoD Information Technology budget and associated budget justification materials provided to both the Office of Management and Budget and the Congress.
Mrs. Hammersley is a 1990 graduate of NAVSEA’s Commander’s Development Program (CDP). During this three year program, Mrs. Hammersley held positions in key offices such as the Assistant Secretary of the Navy for Shipbuilding and Logistics and the Chief of Naval Operations. Her rotations covered the areas of policy making, congressional inquiry, program management, and ship engineering. She has completed the Program Management Course from the Defense Systems Management College and was a member of the DON Acquisition Professional Community. Mrs. Hammersley has also completed the Program for Management Development from the Harvard Business School. 

Mrs. Hammersley is a native of Columbus, Ohio and a graduate of The Ohio State University where she received her B.S. in Ceramic Engineering. She is also a graduate of the Naval War College, a 1993-1994 fellow of the Massachusetts Institute of Technology’s Seminar XXI Program (Foreign Politics, International Relations, and the National Interest) and a former member of the Defense Leadership and Management Program..  Mrs. Hammersley is a 2004 Presidential Meritorious Rank Award recipient  
FEATURE ARTICLE
 Earned Valued Management (EVM) 

A Short Discourse
Earned Value Management (EVM) is utilized throughout the Department of Defense (DoD) and Industry to effectively manage the integration of cost, schedule, & technical performance parameters for a program.  EVM allows the Program Manager to monitor the progression of work over the course of the contract.  Work is time phased over the period of performance and resources are assigned in terms of dollars to complete each assigned task.  Credit is earned as the contractor completes each task.  The earned dollars are rolled up to summary levels according to how the Work Breakdown Structure (WBS) is constructed.  At the end of the contractor’s reporting period, the work completed, to include subcontractor tasks, is added at the lowest WBS levels and aggregated at the summary level.  
A provider (contractor or government) may show either positive or negative cost and schedule variances.  If the provider experiences a negative cost variance, the work is generally costing more than anticipated.  If a positive cost variance occurs, the work generally costs less than expected.  Similarly if the provider experiences a negative schedule variance, the work is generally behind schedule.  If a positive schedule variance occurs, the contractor is generally ahead of schedule
EVM allows Program Managers to assess progress against the Performance Measurement Baseline (PMB).  The PMB captures the Statement of Work (SOW) submitted by the provider to effectively meet the requirements envisioned at the outset of the program.  Changes to the original contract often occur and additional work can be added in terms of contract modifications or engineering change orders.  Scope can also be removed from the contract and the contract price can be adjusted.  Variances against the PMB provide an objective way to measure work progress with various EVM quantitative metrics.  These performance measures can be forecasted to extrapolate trends in the data to ultimately derive Estimate at Completion (EAC) predictions.  EAC predictions support the Program Manager’s judgment to make informed decisions and implement corrective action plans.

Submitted by:

Lou Bouhaouala, Manager, Cost Analysis

Whitney, Bradley & Brown, Inc.

LBouhaouala@wbbinc.com

Luncheon Raffle Ticket Winner
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The winner of the free lunch Captain Patrick Flynn, USCG
Next ASMC Luncheon – 20 June 2011
Installation of 2011-12 ASMC Chapter Officers
Presentation of Scholarships 

Your 2010-11

ASMC Washington Chapter Officer’s

	President
	J.R. “Coby” Yacobi

	Secretary
	LT Richard Armstrong

	Treasurer
	CAPT Rob Thompson

	DOD Vice President
	Cynthia L. Curry

	DOD Ass't  Secretary
	Demaryl D. Singleton

	Army Vice President
	Lillian D. Jones

	Army Ass't Secretary
	Nicol Martin

	Navy Vice President 
	Denise Sampson

	Navy Ass't Secretary
	Veronica Trent

	USMC Vice President
	Raquel Escribano

	USMC Ass't Secretary
	Sharrel Drozda

	Air Force Vice President
	Capt Rene Rodriguez

	Air Force Ass't Secretary
	Tina Miller

	USCG Vice President
	LCDR Bobby Hart

	USCG Ass't Secretary
	LCDR Fritz Kuebler

	Corporate/Retiree VP
	Debra Del Mar

	Corp/Ret. Ass’t Secretary
	Susan Trifilo


The American Society of Military Comptrollers offers the Certified Defense Financial Manager (CDFM
	The American Society of Military Comptrollers offers the Certified Defense Financial Manager (CDFM) program to those persons desiring to demonstrate proficiency in the core aspects of defense financial management.  The program is open to all candidates who have met the qualifications below.  Most candidates will be civilian or military members of the Department of Defense, U.S. Coast Guard, or employees of defense contractors and suppliers.

The candidate must:

· Adhere to the ASMC Pledge of Professionalism 

· Have a high school diploma or equivalent 

· Successfully complete the required examinations 

· Have completed the required years of financial management experience as follows: 

· Complete three years of defense-related financial management experience (without degree), OR 

· Complete two years of defense-related financial management experience if the candidate holds an associate degree or higher, OR 

· If no defense related financial management experience, then complete four years of federal government-related financial management experience (with an associate degree or higher). 
	CDFM Enrollment
 

CDFM Renewal
 

Experience Verification
 

Testing Information
 

CDFM Awarded
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Member Accomplishments
New CDFMs and CDFM News
	New Washington Chapter CDFMs
Doug Bennett
Gordon Birkhimer
Fred Bowers
Bilal Chaudhry
Alex Dixon, CDFM-A
Wei Fan
Marcus Green
LaMar Hortman
Sarah Keith
Rafal Kowalczyk
David Lee
Susan McNally
Amy Mijas
Philippe Podhorecki, CDFM-A
Miguel Santos
Dennis Scott
Elanda Smith
Daniel Suk
Laura Wang
Gabe Wilson

	


New CDFMs - are you aware that you are entitled to a free lunch during our ASMC Washington Chapter meeting the month you earn your CDFM certification?

ASMC Washington Chapter members that pass the Acquisition Specialty module may receive reimbursement from the chapter for the cost of their new CDFM certificate.  Save your receipt and contact your service representative for reimbursement procedures for the $40 expense.
Members interested in earning the CDFM with Acquisition Specialty and preparing before taking the Module 4 - Acquisition course offered by ASMC, may purchase the addendum to the CDFM textbook. To purchase a copy of the addendum, which sales for $15, send a letter with your personal check to ASMC, ATTN: EDFMTC Textbook Sales, 415 North Alfred St. Suite 3, Alexandria, VA 22314.  Include your full mailing address for shipment.  If using a credit card you may fax your request to ASMC at (703)549-3181.  Be sure to include your credit card number, expiration date, the billing address Postal Zip Code, and your full mailing address for shipment.  For more information on the Acquisition Specialty to the CDFM visit the CDFM Web Page at http://www.asmconline.org/certification/cdfm-modules/module-4/.
	
	


EXCITING OPPORTUNITY!
ASMC ADVERTISING
ASMC Washington Chapter will now permit up to four corporate advertisements to be included in our monthly newsletter, which is distributed at our monthly meetings as well as posted on our chapter website.  It is a terrific opportunity for corporations to "extend their reach" and gain visibility within the Defense Financial/Resource Management community at large - and do so very economically.

A full-page color ad is only $100 a month!!!  If you commit to advertise for the entire year upfront, the cost is only $1000!!!

There is only room for up to four corporate advertisements per newsletter - so act now to be included in this timely and effective communications channel to your targeted audience!

Please contact Deb Del Mar, ASMC Corporate VP for further information:  debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com or 703-593-6667 cell
Did You Know?
Individuals attending the ASMC Washington Chapter Luncheon receive .5 CPEs.
All luncheon attendees are entered in a raffle to win 2 certificates good for a future free luncheon admission.  One certificate is for the winner's own use, and the other is for the winner to give to a potential new member. Good Luck!
	
	

	


Please submit ASMC Washington Chapter news items or articles of interest for the monthly newsletter to Nick Abate, Publicity Chairman at 
NAbate@WBBINC.COM.  
Nick may also be reached at (703)448-6081 extension 274.
ASMC National News
PDI 2011 News
	Minneapolis will play host city to the national PDI on 30 May to June 3. The host chapter and committee are already busy planning for a dynamic event, setting a program to the theme of Navigating Financial Excellence. While attendees are not in an educational session, the city has much to offer. With an alive, vibrant downtown located on the Mississippi River, attendees will discover energy, excitement and entertainment.
 
The Mall of America offers shopping, dining and entertainment options for any time of the year and every member of the family. Art lovers have plenty to see at the Minneapolis Art Institute, Walker Art Center and the Frederick R. Weisman Art Museum, which all house world-renowned collections. The theater scene is thriving. With more than thirty theaters, Minneapolis has more seats per capita than any U.S. city except New York. See a Broadway show and enjoy dinner and live jazz at a fabulous restaurant. Check out the Science Museum of Minnesota, where visitors can produce their own video, or come face to face with a shark at the UnderWater Adventures Aquarium. In summer, the action moves outside. Known as "The City of Lakes," Minneapolis has 22 lakes located within city limits and many more in the surrounding area. In town, locals and tourists in-line skate or stroll around Lake Calhoun, stopping for ice cream along the way. Just outside of town, Fort Snelling State Park offers outdoor recreational activities from hiking to biking and golf to boating. 
 
Skyway-connected and located in the heart of the city, the Minneapolis Convention Center will be the conference site. Many hotels will be used to accommodate PDI attendees, with reservations opening in February 2011.
 
Keep your eyes on www.asmconline.org for updates to information regarding PDI 2011
	


Check it out!
Future PDIs
2012 - Anaheim, California

2013 - Denver, Colorado

2014 - Seattle, Washington
2015 - New Orleans, Louisiana

2016 - Orlando, Florida

2017 - San Diego, California

Careers in Financial Management?

At ASMC’s National website, you will find Career Central.  Career Central specializes in providing services, resources, and a networking community for DoD FMers.  In the online job board, you’ll find a large bank of job postings and resumes, career resources, career coaching and advice services, and so much more!  Plus, Career Central offers anonymous resume posting for job seekers and a pay-per resume program for employers! Check us out at www.asmconline.org under the Career Central tab, and please pass along the site to other chapter members.
ASMC Membership - Apply Online

Prospective members of ASMC may apply for membership online at the ASMC website.  This method decreases the processing time by up to a week, so please encourage anyone you may be recruiting to apply online. In addition, current members may renew online and update member information (new e-mail, address, job title, etc). Please read the instructions at ASMC Online Renewal http://www.asmconline.org/membership/renewal.shtml on how to determine your default username and password.
	Washington Chapter Officers for 2010 – 2011


	
	Title
	E-Mail
	Phone

	J.R. “Coby” Yacobi
	President
	James.R.Yacobi@uscg.mil
	(202) 372-3487

	LT Richard Armstrong
	Secretary
	Richard.P.Armstrong@uscg.mil
	(202) 372 -3569

	CAPT Rob Thompson
	Treasurer
	Robert.K.Thompson2@uscg.mil
	(202) 372-3481

	Cynthia L. Curry 
	DOD Vice President
	cynthia.curry@osd.mil
	(703) 697-4542

	Demaryl D. Singleton
	DOD Ass't  Secretary
	Demaryl.Singleton@disa.mil
	(703) 882-2251

	Lillian D. Jones
	Army Vice President
	Lillian.D.Jones@us.army.mil
	(703) 692-9257

	Nicol Martin
	Army Ass't Secretary
	Nicol.Martin@us.army.mil
	(703) 693-2586

	Denise Sampson
	Navy Vice President
	Denise.Sampson@navy.mil
	(202) 685-1500

	Veronica Trent
	Navy Ass't Secretary
	Veronica.Trent@navy.mil
	(703) 693-0833

	Raquel Escribano
	USMC Vice President
	Raquel.escribano@usmc.mil
	(703) 614-9262

	Sharrel Drozda
	USMC Ass't Secretary
	sharrel.drozda@usmc.mil
	(703) 614-4981

	Capt Rene Rodriguez
	Air Force Vice President
	Rene.Rodriguez@pentagon.af.mil
	(202) 767-1946

	Tina Miller
	Air Force Ass't Secretary
	Tina.Miller@pentagon.af.mil
	(571) 256-0190

	LCDR Bobby Hart
	USCG Vice President
	Robert.E.Hart@uscg.mil
	(202)372-3449

	LCDR Fritz Kuebler
	USCG Ass't Secretary
	Charles. F. Kuebler@uscg.mil
	(202)372-3617

	Debra Delmar
	Corporate/Retiree VP
	Debra.Delmar@vanguard-llc.com
	(703) 593-6667

	Susan Trifilo
	Corporate/Retiree Ass’t VP
	susan.trifilo@us.pwc.com
	(202) 494 7208
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ASMC Washington Chapter's Golf Tournament�Wednesday, July 20, 2011�0800 Shotgun Start�Fort Belvoir Golf Club, Woodlawn Course


                                                                    


Ft. Belvoir Golf Club


Woodlawn Course


0800 Shotgun Start


Catered lunch & team/individual prices at conclusion.  


The format is Captain's Choice. 


Individual Golfer Registration - Current Government/Military: $50�Individual Golfer Registration - Corporate/Retiree: $90


�Discounts are available with Foursomes registration:


ALL Current Government/Military: $180�Foursome Golfer Registration - ALL Corporate/Retiree: $340


 


Registration Now Open:


� HYPERLINK "https://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R11-07-20-ASMC" �https://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R11-07-20-ASMC�


� HYPERLINK "http://www.belvoirmwr.com/Facilities/Golf/" �Directions and base access information�


For sponsorship information, please contact Susie at susan.trifilo@us.pwc.com











